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Synergy Recycling of Central Florida, LLC 

Mr. Elliott A Paul, Manager 

3800 Lake Hamilton Drive West 

Winter Haven, FL 33881 

EPaul@SynergyRecycling.org 

 
 

Re: Case Closure  

 Department of Environmental Protection v. Synergy Recycling of Central Florida, LLC 

OGC File No.:  17-0843 

 Facility ID Nos. FLR000053611 

 Polk County 

 

Dear Mr. Paul:  

 

The Department received your fifth and final payment of $2,800.00 due under the terms of the 

referenced Consent Order on July 9, 2018.  The Department has determined that all of the 

provisions of the Consent Order have been met and this letter closes OGC File No. 17-0843. 

 

The Department appreciates your efforts to maintain this facility in compliance with state and 

federal rules.  Should you have any questions or comments, please contact Shannon Kennedy, at 

813-470-5789 or by email at Shannon.Kennedy@dep.state.fl.us. 

 

Sincerely yours,  

 

 

 

Mary E. Yeargan, PG 

Southwest District Director 

Florida Department of Environmental Protection 

MEY/ebk 

 

 

ec: Montinique Buquoi, Synergy, MBuquoi@SynergyRecycling.org 

 Michael Ferguson, Polk County Solid Waste - michaelferguson@polk-county.net 

 Shannon Kennedy, FDEP, Shannon.Kennedy@FloridaDEP.gov 

 Lea Crandall, FDEP/OGC, Lea.Crandall@FloridaDEP.gov 
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